Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, July 14, 2009
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, July 14, 2009 at 8:00pm.

Members Present:
Ed Nolan, Chairman
Shelley Lotter, Member
Jay Neveloff, Member

Gary Herbst, Alternate Member

Also Present:
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




Daniel Pozin, Village Attorney


David Turiano, Village Engineer
Absent:

Robert Murray, Member



Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 8:00pm.  
PB-9-2009- 333 SOUTH HIGHLAND AVENUE DATA CENTER – SITE PLAN AMENDMENT: The Planning Board reviewed an application to amend a site plan.  The property is located at 333 South Highland Avenue.  
The Board reviewed the draft resolution and made minor corrections.  

Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Alternate Member Herbst, the Board voted unanimously to approve the resolution as amended.  

PB-2-2008 – MANOR HOLDING CORP (1159-1175 PLEASANTVILLE ROAD) SITE PLAN APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application to approve a site plan to construct a retaining wall, re-grade and re-pave the existing parking area.  The property is located at 1159-1175 Pleasantville Road and is developed with an existing multi-tenant building.  
The Attorney for the Applicant explained the application.  She stated her client had been there previously in 2008 and they submitted revised plans and complied with all the requests suggested in the Consultant’s memorandum.  She further stated her client wanted to fix it for safety reasons and the Engineer had no objections.  

Chairman Nolan stated there was an issue related to an easement for traffic circulation.  

Member Neveloff stated the easement would allow for better circulation of cars, more parking spaces, would lessen illegal turns and facilitate commerce.  
The Board had general discussion regarding traffic circulation.  

The Attorney for the Applicant stated her client was aware of the request and was considering it but the easement was a separate issue from the application.  

Mr. Joseph Weldon, Applicant, asked how the parking lot would be policed and who would be liable if any accidents occurred.  

Member Neveloff stated he would be in favor of the Board approving necessary emergency repairs and that Mr. Weldon’s family would be a beneficiary of interconnecting the rear parking areas to allow for more parking and better circulation.  He requested Mr. Weldon review the conceptual drawings done by the Village’s Consultants.  

The Attorney for the Applicant stated it sounded like her client’s application was contingent on his will to agree to the easement when it was a separate issue.  She requested the Board make a determination on their application.  

Chairman Nolan stated the Board was giving the Applicant an opportunity to review the plans and suggested the matter be adjourned to the next meeting.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated he would circulate the conceptual plan to the Board and the Applicant for review.  

Member Neveloff stated the Board’s charge was to act in the best interest of the Village and it was under the purview of the Board to request easements.  He further stated the Board consistently requested easements in order to help the circulation of traffic and Mr. Weldon was not being singled out.  
The Attorney for the Applicant requested a decision regarding the improvements.  

Chairman Nolan stated the Board would not be ruling tonight and would adjourn the matter to the next meeting.  
Upon motion by Alternate Member Herbst, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the application to the next meeting.  

MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Neveloff, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 9, 2009 as amended.  

VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT

· The full water supply project bids were received, evaluated and contracts are being prepared.  The bids came in very low and the Village might be eligible for stimulus monies.     

· The Emigrant Bank Project is going well.  
· 333 South Highland LLC has filed for demolition permits.  

· The Club at Briarcliff Manor received approvals and closed on the property.   

Member Neveloff requested Village Engineer Turiano look at the ramp onto Route 9a from Pleasantville Road.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated it was maintained by the State but the Village will do what they could.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Neveloff, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:35pm.  

Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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